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MUTUAL ASSISTANCE FOR SNA – LATAM BRAZIL 
 
 
Dear CPT Dutra, 
dear CPT Ceriotti, 
 
We got notice of the inappropriate measures by the LATAM Brazil management 
you are currently facing. We are very worried about the challenges that are 
brought upon you. It is an unfortunate development that pilots all over the world 
have to face similar conflicts in recent times and we have to stand together in this 
time of crisis. 
 
You can count on our fullest sympathy and support. Therefore, please do not 
hesitate to contact us personally in case of emergencies. 
 
During these difficult times we wish that practicable solutions and perspectives 
may arise for all your fellow pilots and our colleagues. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
VEREINIGUNG COCKPIT / German ALPA 
 

     
Markus Wahl Maria-Pascaline Murtha 
President Board Member International Affairs 

Vereinigung Cockpit e.V., Unterschweinstiege 10, 60549 Frankfurt  

 
Cpt. Ondino Dutra, President of SNA and 
Cpt. Marcelo Ceriotti, SNA International Affairs Director 
 
Sindicato Nacional dos Aeronautas, SNA (ALPA Brazil) 
 
Via e-mail: 
presidencia@aeronautas.org.br 
marcelo.ceriotti@aeronautas.org.br 
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